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Marazion Surgery

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the PPG Meeting on 18th January 2024
The meeting was Chaired by Mick, who thanked everyone for attending on such a cold winters evening.
1.
Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record.
2.
Matters Arising:

2.1
Diabetes Workshop:

Spencer Wimbleton, from Diabetes UK, had confirmed that many patients who were registered at Marazion Surgery attended his Penzance group regularly.  Chloe Gendall, Practice Nurse, regularly advertised this group to diabetes patients.  Offering another one-off meeting at Marazion was therefore not felt necessary.

2.2
Name the Teddy:

The teddy was called Chip and the lady who won him was delighted!  This raised £117.36 for the Practice.

2.3
50/50 Fundraising Club:

This was difficult as the PPG did not currently have elected Chair or Treasurer and did not have its own account.  This suggestion would therefore be put on hold for the moment awaiting further consideration by the practice on how this could be set up.

2.4
Dispensary Texts:

Members mentioned that they were still not receiving text messages to say their prescriptions were ready, and this was a very helpful service.  There had been a change of text provider recently which caused disruption for two days, but Juliette would raise this concern with the practice.

2.5
Safe Places Scheme:  


An application had been submitted and a response was awaited from the local team.


2.6
Map of Rooms: 


This was on display in the waiting room; it was suggested to make it larger.


2.7
Room Signs:

A quote for the room signs that stick out into the corridor above the doors (like the one for room 7) had been obtained and these would be installed shortly.  An email from Sam and Suzanne was read out and is copied below, as they had been unable to attend the meeting:
I just wanted to say how very impressed I was to read of the plans the practice has made in response to some of the things we talked about at the last PPG.  It's fantastic to see such speedy, effective action, and makes being involved feel really worthwhile.  As you can imagine Sam was very pleased to know that his suggestions had been noted, and that as a result lots of other patients will benefit from the changes you are planning too.
2.8
Letter of Support for ARRS Roles:

The letter from Nigel, on behalf of the PPG, and the response from the Penwith Primary Care Network had been attached to the agenda and would also be attached to the Minutes (see end of document).  

2.9
Mrs Brown, Retired as Practice Manager:

The letter from Mick, on behalf of the PPG, had been attached to the agenda and would also be attached to the Minutes (see end of document).  

This had been read out by one of the doctors at Mrs Brown’s retirement party.  She was very touched and asked Juliette to thank the PPG for their good wishes and contributions in making Marazion the Practice it is today.

3.
Papyrus – Suicide Prevention Presentation:

Mick and Juliette outlined the arrangements confirmed to date.  The date for the presentation had been agreed with Papyrus on Monday 22nd April at 6.00pm.  The time of the presentation was discussed again and agreed to be 6pm.  A room had been booked at Marazion Community Centre (the same room as for the diabetes workshop previously), costing £20.00.  Juliette would organise a projector and screen.

The PPG would have a table displaying information about the PPG, to hopefully encourage more members.

The poster would be amended, as discussed, and circulated to the PPG.  Juliette would arrange to provide this to the shops in Marazion, Goldsithney, St Erth and Crowlas.  Members were asked to pick up printed copies from reception and distribute these within the surgery area (as the event was aimed at people registered at Marazion Surgery).

Justin would contact the local secondary schools and Penwith College, to ask if a teacher and/or representative from the school council would like to attend.

Jane would contact the local primary schools to ask if a teacher would like to attend.

It was agreed not to promote this to individual clubs.
It was suggested that donations for refreshments could be in aid of Papyrus and the raffle (as below) sold in aid of the practice.  The poster would include a reminder to bring cash.  Juliette would find out if card payments could be taken at the Community Centre by use of the surgery facility.

4.
Raffle:

It was agreed to hold a Spring Raffle, to be drawn on Friday 24th May (the Friday before the bank holiday).  Tickets could be sold at the Papyrus event on 22nd April.

Everyone was asked to contribute raffle prizes or ask local businesses for support.  

Juliette would renew the licence, which expired in March.

5.
Resignation:
Mary and Mike, who had joined the PPG when it was first set up in March 2012, had offered their resignation, which was read out and is copied below.  As regular attenders of meetings and great supporters, they would be missed and were thanked for all their contributions over the years.
Thanks for your email and Happy New Year to you and all of your colleagues at Marazion Surgery.
Mary and I have been looking back at our time with the PPG, starting with that very first meeting on 1st March 2012 and, apart from yourself, I think that Leslie and Mick are the only other attendees from that first meeting to still have attended meetings during 2023.
Now that no doctor attends the meetings to keep everyone updated with the local NHS Trust news and associated matters the focus has changed and we have become aware that there are now many other attendees, all, apart from Leslie, appear to be younger than us and many with a greater relevant experience of the NHS and related services, as well as being much more social media orientated. 
Consequently, it’s probably a good time for us to step back from the PPG and leave future decisions to those better equipped for today’s world, so we have decided not to attend future meetings, but we will obviously still support the presentations/workshops which in the past have proven so successful.

We have been very impressed by your personal enthusiasm, organisational abilities, and commitment during the last almost 12 years and thank you for all your efforts making everyone welcome.
6.
Blister Pack Recycling:

On enquiry, Juliette clarified that the blister pack recycling box had only been funded for the one box; this was not therefore continued due to other financial priorities.  It was noted that these blister packs could be put out with usual recycling.

7.
Telephone Upgrade:

A new telephone system was due to installed in March.  Some of the new facilities available were outlined by Juliette.  There was an improved queuing facility, a potential ring-back option for when the surgery was busy, more options for patients to choose from, to connect them with the secretary for example.  The telephone system would also link with the computer system so that patients’ records could be easily accessed and updated.
Juliette asked the PPG to consider what patients would find helpful so that this could be considered as part of the upgrade.  The system was called X-On, from Surgery Connect.

8.
Date of Next Meeting:
It was planned to hold the next meeting a couple of weeks before the event planned on 22nd April.  Justin would liaise with Juliette to set up a doodle poll.

A chair would be invited to volunteer, noting that Mick had kindly chaired the last two meetings.
Action List:

	Papyrus Event on 22nd April 
   Posters to be displayed in surgery area

   Secondary schools and colleges to be contacted

   Primary schools to be contacted
	All
Justin

Jane

	Safe Places scheme signage to be reinstated on front door
	Juliette (in hand)

	Map of rooms for waiting room – make larger
	Juliette

	Room signs (like the one for room 7 already in place) to be installed
	Juliette (in hand)

	Raffle prizes

Raffle tickets to be printed and licence renewed
	All

Juliette

	Telephone system - feedback from patient perspective - X-On, from Surgery Connect
	All

	Date of next meeting to be confirmed in late March / early April
	Justin/Juliette


ITEM 2.8 – Email from PPG and response from PCN.

Dear Dr Rainbow

The difficulty patients have in accessing mental health care has already been raised at previous surgery PPG meetings. Additionally, the waiting time for our schools to access CAMHS are placing vulnerable children at significant disadvantage and risk.

Consequently, on behalf of Marazion Surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG) I am seeking support from Penwith Primary Care Network (PCN) to lobby the Cornwall & Isles of Scilly Integrated Care Board (ICB) to make funding available from the Additional Roles Reimbursement Scheme (ARRS) to provides additional roles to our PCN to create bespoke multi-disciplinary posts to support the Cornwall Mental Health Transformation Programme within our PCN. 

The ARRS roles would be key posts in supporting the national and county agenda with respect to the Mental Health Transformation Programme and would enable improved first line support in surgeries for mental health in consort with aligned services such as social prescribing and occupational health therapies.

It is our understanding that 18 ARRS mental health posts have been recruited to date across Cornwall & the Isles of Scilly out of a county target of 45. We are extremely keen to see these important roles filled within our local PCN so that our patients have access to this additional support.

We would be grateful for your support and encourage you to petition the ICB to ensure these roles are recruited and deployed especially within our PCN, as the “hardest to reach” especially if the patient or the clinician needs to travel or, more often in the case of the patient, has no access to online technology.

 

With kind Regards and looking forward to your earliest response,

 

Nigel Walker

On Behalf of Marazion PPG

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

For the attention of Nigel Walker, Marazion PPG.

Dear Mr Walker

Thank you for your letter to Dr Rainbow, which I am answering on his behalf (copying in to this email). I hope to be able to give you some assurances with regard to mental health provision in our PCN.

Our PCN priority is the development of a new mental health and wellbeing service, which was initiated in the summer of this year. Starting with a hub co-located at the Lescudjack Centre in Penzance, our aim is to extend this service to sites across the PCN patch, including Marazion, as soon as we have sufficient workforce.

Currently we have 4 mental health & wellbeing coaches, and 3 mental health practitioners. They are running a service for Penzance practices in the main at present, while we recruit additional posts. We have a vacancy for an additional mental health practitioner and for another coach currently out to advert. 

The team has seen over 1,500 people in the first few months, both face to face, by telephone and online. We are aiming to increase this capacity in 2024.

The Additional Roles Reimbursement Scheme (ARRS) funds the coaches, and it funds 50% of the costs of the mental health practitioners, with the other 50% funded by Cornwall Partnership Foundation Trust, which is a requirement under ARRS.

We are linked into the mental health transformation programme through our clinical lead, Dr Frank Davey, and we are working with CFT to secure the funding we need to expand the service. Penwith was an early adopter of this programme and we are already much further ahead than some of our neighbouring PCNs in Cornwall.

We have a Penwith Integrated Care Forum that chairs of local PPGs can join, as well any other interested members of the public, that meets bi-monthly online, where you are welcome to raise issues of concern and we have regular updates from the PCN as well as the wider health and care system. Our next meeting is this Thursday at 2pm, so do let me know if you'd like me to add you or colleagues to the mailing list.

In the meantime, if you have any other concerns or questions, please don't hesitate to get in touch.

Best wishes and regards,
Rae Hall
Business Manager
Penwith Primary Care Network  
e-mail: penwith.pcn@nhs.net 
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ITEM 2.9 – Mrs Brown Retirement Letter.

Marazion Surgery

Patient Participation Group

Mr Michael Miller, Hendra Vean, 

Ashton, Helston, TR13 9TT

Mrs Jackie Brown,

Marazion Surgery,

Gwallon Lane, 

Marazion 

TR17 0HW

Dear Jackie,

Congratulations on your forthcoming retirement

At the recent meeting of our Patient Participation Group we learnt of your forthcoming retirement. This was met with a mixture of pleasure for your personal future, and plans, but also sadness at the loss to Marazion Surgery, and its Patients.

I, personally, remember you from the very first meeting of our PPG and would like to thank you for all of your hard work in setting the PPG up at the beginning in the spring of 2012 and your continuing support and influence in its growth and its continuing to flourish since then, albeit with an inevitable pause during the Covid 19 Pandemic. The PPG has recovered well since resuming its meetings following Covid and we still have amongst out group several of the original members plus a growing membership of “newer” Patients, and I do not underestimate the effect of your influence in enabling this to happen. The PPG often discusses and reviews feedback from patients about how well the surgery runs today and has continued in recent years to increase in doing so and we believe that you have made a major contribution to this continuing to happen and grow. At our last meeting we reviewed the latest feedback from the Friends and Family Test which illustrated this progress perfectly. We sincerely thank you for this and the wider patient body also owes you a great deal of thanks for enabling them to have access to such a good and successful Practice which is widely appreciated.

The PPG, and all its members, and on behalf of all patients wish you a long and very rewarding retirement and much happiness for the future.

Yours Sincerely,

Michael Miller
Acting Chair of the Marazion Surgery PPG
